Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, August 14, 2008

Attendees:  Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, David Gwin, Lourdes Hasson, Shari Hilding-Kronforst, Terry Junek, Jimmie Killingsworth, Phil Kronforst, Leo Lombardini, Charlene Lusk, Mark Ojah, Jane Packard, Jackie Palmer, Jean Paul, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Ginny West, Mary Dabney Wilson

The business meeting was called to order by Jim Waldson at 6:45 pm.
Business Meeting
Television Interviews:  Jim W. thanked Jimmie Killingsworth and Kerry  Fillip for volunteering to do tv interviews about the program.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Our current balance is $2,351.00.  Twenty-eight members have paid their dues. 

State TMN Meeting:  The annual state meeting will be October 24-26, 2008 at Mo Ranch in Hunt, Texas.  Registration materials will be available online mid- to late-August.
Bioblitz in Katy, Texas:  Saturday, 9/20.  Organizers are looking for assistance and participation from other communities.  This has been approved for volunteer hours.
Cottonwood Branch Project:  Jackie Palmer’s writing students (for a course assignment) came up with some how-to brochures, feasibility studies, and proposals that could be used for this project.  Plans are afoot to get out to the site to mark plants and remove invasive species, perhaps sometime in September.
Chapter Patch:  Patches with the Brazos Valley TMN logo are in.  All who have paid dues are eligible for one free patch.  Additional can be purchased for $3.00.
Committee Reports
Membership: 
Kitty reported that we currently have about eleven people signed up for the training program.  

If you know of anyone interested in becoming a Master Naturalist, get their name and email address to Kitty.  

Names tags are now being ordered for the Class of 2007 and anyone else who needs a new one.  A sign up sheet went around and Kitty will order them.  They cost $5.00.
Training:  Fall TMN training classes will be Tuesdays 5:45-8:45pm from 9/9 – 11/18.  Field Trips are Saturdays from 9/20-11/8.  Jim Anding reported that we need hosts for each class.  Duties of a host include contacting the speaker to set up the talk, calling the speaker about a week ahead of the talk to remind him/her, and coming to the class early to help the speaker set up.  Field trips need at least 2 volunteers.  A sign up sheet was passed around.  Food for the first class will be handled by the Host Committee, but other classes need to have a sign up sheet.
Outreach:  Jean Paul said that programs similar to last year’s are expected this year and that the bird feeder activity is always a great hit.  He will be speaking as a Master Gardener in September at the Bryan Library.
Advanced Training:  Betty Vermeire will lead a trip on Saturday to Galveston County to see shore birds.  Information is available on the web site.  Jimmie Killingsworth and Heather Prestridge participated in the Leopold Education Project.  Jimmie offered to do the training for our TMN group at the Texas Cooperative Wildlife Collection (TCWC), perhaps when there is a lull in activities.  Heather Prestridge can also train us to be docents for the TCWC.
Continue to send in suggestions to Mark about what you’d like to see for advanced training programs.  Betty Vermeire reported on her advanced training on the Texas Horned Toad.  She said it was very interesting and suggested that we have the advanced training program here.
Web Site:  Jackie Palmer is continuing to put all advanced training opportunities on the web site.  Jim W. suggested that we host a photo contest to find photos to display on our web site.  Currently the home page has a photo submitted by Manuelita Ureta of  the Dansby property off of Peach Creek Road (where we had the trail of nest boxes for the Prothonotary warbler during the summer of 2007).  There was a general call for photos that we may vote on at the next meeting. 
Newsletter:  Jimmie requested submissions and said there are no official deadlines – submissions are always welcome.  Kate Kelly will be the go-to person for the next newsletter.  Betty suggested a new feature – a mystery corner called, “What is it?”
Social Committee:  The fall canoe trip to The Big Thicket National Preserve is planned for October 11.  There are motels in the area and participants can meet to car pool on Saturday morning.

A social is scheduled for Friday, August 22 at the Spice Bowl at 6pm.  Let Jo Anne know by Wednesday if you are planning to come.  It is a buffet and the cost will be $10.95 plus drink.
New Business and Announcements
Hensel Area Expansion:  The University has plans to raze the married student and international student housing area and “remove” the horticultural garden.  Many hope that the garden can be incorporated into the new plan instead of destroyed.
Old Business:  Sample baseball caps with our logo were displayed and passed around.  More can be purchased for $6.00.  Lourdes Hasson, treasurer, will collect the money.
The business meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm.

Guest speaker Jane Packard gave a presentation on animal tracks.  This was approved for Advanced Training.
